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Freedom of Information request reference number: 9121.1 
 
Date of response: 28/10/2024 
 
Request: 
 
I am writing to you today to enquire further as to the relevant fire safety certification in place at Zedwell 
Tottenham Court Road, 112 Great Russell Street, London, WC1B 3NQ on behalf of a local constituent. I 
would be grateful if your offices could confirm if this property has a fire safety risk assessment and 
emergency plan in place which London Fire Brigade consider to be appropriate and compliant with all 
relevant legislation. If so, I would be greatly appreciative if sight of this could be provided. In addition, it 
would be helpful if you could provide sight of the fire safety certificate provided to Zedwell hotels to 
operate safely at this location. Finally, I would be appreciative if you could confirm that this property is 
operating with all relevant fire safety certification in place and provide sight of all relevant compliance 
documentation regarding this property available to LFB. 
 
Response: 
 
In response to your request above, our Fire safety Regulatory team have confirmed we do not hold the 
fire safety risk assessment for this property. These are held by the Responsible Person for the building. 
 
The Fire Safety Regulation team have confirmed that we do hold a Fire Safety Audit Report for Zedwell 
Tottenham Court Road, 112, Great Russell Street, London, WC1B 3NQ. I have enclosed a copy of the 
The Fire Safety Audit with this response. The Fire Safety Audit report confirmed no significant failure to 
comply with the Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety) Order 2005 (RRO) and as a result the premises were 
deemed broadly compliant. The fire safety audit report refers to the fire risk assessment on page 5 of 12 
of the fire safety audit report.  
Please note, personal data has been removed from the document under section 40 of the FOIA – 
Personal Information 
 
An alteration notice was issued on 24th April 2024. This is published on our website here Alteration 
Notice | London Fire Brigade 
 
We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information 
about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website: 
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/ 
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